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Application:

MASTER PROJECT 2022-0003 (SITE DEVELOPMENT PERMIT 2019-0004, MINOR ADJUSTMENT 2022-0006, CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT AMENDMENT 2019-0001, AND ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 2019-0003)






Project Location:
47225 WASHINGTON STREET    Assessor’s Parcel No. 643-090-035
PROJECT TITLE:   St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Church expansion
Project Description:  The Project proposes the development of existing 4.43 acre site south of the existing Saint Francis of Assisi Church.  The project site is currently a graded and unpaved overflow parking area, a paved parking area, and a portion of the main parking lot.  The new Project would include 27,334 square foot buildings for a Parish Hall, administrative offices, walking paths, parking spaces, and associated infrastructure and landscaping. The Project proposes to amend their Conditional Use Permit, which was approved for the original construction of the church.  Approval of a Site Development Permit and a Minor Adjustment is required to allow the site plan, architecture and landscaping proposed for the Project.
Findings/Determination: The City has reviewed and considered the proposed project and has determined that any potentially significant impacts can be mitigated to a less than significant level. The City hereby prepares and proposes to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for this project.
Comment Period: A 20-day public review period for the Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration will commence at 8:00 a.m. on June 24, 2022 and end on July 13, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. for interested individuals and public agencies to submit written comments on the document. Any written comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received at the above address within the public review period. In addition, you may email comments to the following address: cflores@laquintaca.gov.  Copies of the Mitigated Negative Declaration are available for review upon request of the project planner, Carlos Flores at cflores@laquintaca.gov.
Public Hearings: This matter has been set for public hearing before the Planning   Commission on July 26, 2022. Please contact Senior Planner, Carlos Flores for further information at cflores@laquintaca.gov or (760) 777-7069.   
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CITY OF LA QUINTA


NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 


A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION
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